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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
 
EXPOSURE DRAFT OF THE RCM REVIEW WHOLESALE ELECTRICITY MARKET AMENDING RULES 
 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide our thoughts on the Exposure Draft of the Reserve Capacity 
Mechanism Review. We have outlined below some observations regarding the new rules for Flexible 
Capacity. 
 
 
Flexible Capacity 
We understand that payments for Flexible Capacity are intended to be incremental to payments for 
Peak Capacity on the basis that the Reserve Capacity Price (RCP) for Flexible Capacity will always be 
equal to or greater than the RCP for Peak Capacity. 
 
Based on the current framework, we see that there may not be sufficient investment signals to 
incentivise investment in Flexible Capacity. In certain circumstances, facilities that can provide both 
Peak and Flexible Capacity may see the same 
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Based on current forecasts, it is possible that we could see a shortfall in Peak Capacity in the short to 
medium-term and the Peak RCP will be capped at 1.3x the BRCP. On the proposed price curve, the 
Flexible RCP would be equal to this and hence there will be no incremental revenue for a facility 
providing Flexible Capacity. Therefore, a facility may elect not to provide Flexible Capacity at all as it 
will impose additional operational requirements and obligations on it without additional revenue to 
compensate.  
 
We recognise that there are other factors to be considered: 

¶ Pricing is not finalised at the time that applicants apply to be certified for Reserve Capacity. 

However, the price of BRCP will be set and there will be information in the ESOO that provides 

a strong indication of where the RCP is expected to land. This will be particularly important 

when there is a shortfall in Peak Capacity being forecast and pricing is therefore capped at 

1.3x BRCP. 

¶ 


